
MEMORANDUM
TO: Peter Brixius, City Manager

City Council 

FROM: Trevor Campbell, R & B Director

DATE: June 9, 2020

SUBJECT: Approval to Spend 2020 Capital Drainage Funds

There is $60,000 budgeted for drainage in the Capital Projects Fund for 2020. We 
would like approval to use these funds to replace the drainage pipe in the alley 
between Yampa Avenue and Russell Street from 5th to 6th Street. After 
completion of the drainage pipe replacement, we would then repave the alley. 
The cost for the drainage pipe replacement and paving is under the budgeted 
amount. 

See the attached pictures of the compromised road surface of the described alley. 
This alley has continued drainage and icing issues. The new storm drain will 
capture rain gutters from each business directly adjacent to the alley to help 
mitigate future ponding rain water. It will be the responsibility of each business 
to tie their downspout into the City provided stub outs. 

All storm inlets and SDR35 drain pipe will be installed by the City. Asphalt 
paving will piggy back off of the previous asphalt bid that was awarded to 
United Companies. A full width asphalt replacement will be installed the full 
length once drainage work is completed.







Location: Alley between Yampa St & Russell St from 5th St to 6th St


